
BADSWORTH PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 21st January 2020, at 7.30pm, in Lawson’s Hut, Badsworth

Present:
Cllr B Graham (Chair)
Cllr K Huskisson
Cllr P Smith

G Earnshaw (Parish Clerk)

Others in Attendance:
District Cllr J Carrington, 6 residents from village
1.0 Apologies for Absence
1.1
The Chair thanked everyone for attending the meeting,

1.2
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr Crawshaw (study commitments). 

1.3
The apologies for absence were accepted. 
2.0 Declarations of Interest & Requests for Dispensations

2.1 
There was a declaration of interest regarding the items to be discussed in the confidential session and no requests for dispensation.
3.0 To Accept the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting on 17 December 2019
3.1
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting on 17 December were accepted as a true record of the meeting and were signed by the Chair subject to the following amendments:
Para 11.2 – Change “Councillors were asked to forward content to the clerk who would collate and pass it on to the editor of the newsletter” to “It was agreed that the Parish Council would submit content to the editor of the newsletter”.
Para 13.3 – Change “order summer hanging baskets as usual” to say, “make a decision about the hanging baskets at a later date”.

4.0 Public Open Forum

4.1
A resident thanked Cllr Smith for his note and volunteered to help with village matters such as dealing with litter etc.
4.2
Another resident asked about the purchase and installation of the defibrillator in the village. The Chair advised that this item would be discussed later on the agenda. The resident commented that he hoped the issue regarding speeding on Ninevah Lane and Grove Lane would not detract from the main speeding issue in the village. The resident also mentioned that two residents had done a good job of cleaning up Badsworth Way and felt that the Parish Council could do a better job of maintaining Badsworth Way.
4.3
Another resident reported they had bought bulbs in advance of the growing season for the village. They also asked if the Parish Council would be happy to approve the purchase of geraniums for the village? The Chair said this matter would be discussed later in the meeting.

5.0 To receive a report from Police Representative

5.1
There was no report from the Police at the meeting. The following report was received from the Police following the meeting:

The call and crime figures for Badsworth for the period 17th December 2019 to 21 January 2020 were:


Calls = 0


Crime = 0.


6.0 To receive a report from District Councillor

6.1
The Chair thanked District Cllr Carrington for attending the meeting.

6.2
District Cllr Carrington reported that the Council had purchased a Smiley CID machine for the area. The Council was in the process of finalising the details for hiring out the machine. Training would be given to residents who had not used the device before. The device would be based at the Ackworth Parish Council office.
6.3
Wakefield Council had undertaken a big litter pick in the area today.

6.4
The Chair mentioned that bags of rubbish had been dumped on New Road. The clerk would report this matter to Wakefield Council.

6.5
District Cllr Carrington mentioned that 2 mobile CCTV cameras had been purchased to monitor fly tipping issues. The Parish Council should let the Council know if the cameras needed to be deployed in the area.

7.0
To consider and decide upon the following planning applications:

19/02440/TPO

7.1
It was reported that the work outlined in this application had been completed. The contractors carrying out the work had spoken to the Tree Officer at Wakefield Council and they said they were happy for the work to proceed.
8.0
To receive the following planning decisions/information:
8.1
19/02518/FUL

The Parish Council noted that this application had been approved.

9.0
To receive information on the following ongoing issues and decide further action where necessary:

9.1
To receive feedback on planning application 19/02520/FUL
Comments had been submitted to the Planning Department. It was mentioned that the comments had not appeared on the planning portal. The clerk would follow up this matter with Wakefield Council.

9.2 
To receive information about the forthcoming meeting with the Police Partnership Funding Officer
A meeting had been arranged for 23rd January. The meeting would take place at 5.30pm at St Mary’s Centre. The Police had confirmed they would be attending.
9.3
To receive an update on bank signatories
Cllr Smith had validated his identity at the bank and the Mandate form could be posted to the bank. Cllr Crawshaw would be included on the Mandate at a later date.
9.4
To receive an update on the re-instatement of the bin at entrance to Churchyard and decide on further action
Cllr Smith had contacted Street Scene about the matter. It had been suggested the Council could source a new, floor-based bin instead of a post-mounted bin.
9.5
To receive an update on hounds running out of control in the village and agree further action
The clerk had contacted the Hunt Secretary about the matter and they had emailed a response to the clerk, which apologised for the incident and explained that the issue had been caused by new hounds being trained alongside some older hounds. There had been no repetition of this behavior since the incident.
10.0
Matters requested by councillors
10.1
District Cllr Carrington left the meeting at this point.

Old School House

Slates were in danger of coming off the roof of the house and falling on to the adjacent footpath. Responsibility for the house had been taken over by the Diocese. Cllr Smith had sent a photograph to the Arch Deacon and had contacted the Headteacher at the school and had also emailed the Diocese. The Diocese had asked the PCC to deal with the matter. Cllr Smith agreed to monitor the situation.

Clearing Leaves on Badsworth Way

Cllr Smith had mentioned the issue of clearing leaves to the Headteacher at the school. The Headteacher had agreed to speak to the school governors about the issue.

Windows 10 Upgrade

Pro Logic would carry out the upgrade.
Contribution to ‘Our Badsworth Way’

It was suggested that the following items could be included in the Council’s contribution:

· Defibrillator;
· Report of meeting with Police about speeding and parking;

· Precept figure (headline only)

· Easter event – Cllr Huskission would send details to the clerk.

It was agreed that councillors would send their contributions for the newsletter to the clerk by 1st February and the clerk would send a draft of the Council’s proposed submission to Badsworth Way to councillors to be reviewed prior to it being sent to the editor of the newsletter.

Wall on New Road
The repairs to the wall had not been completed. The clerk would report the matter to Wakefield Council.
Litter Pick 

Councillors wanted to thank the residents who carried out a litter pick near the roundabout shortly after the New Year.
Community First Yorkshire

A letter had been received by the Lawson Hut Committee and had been passed on to the Chair, asking whether the Parish Council wanted to join one of the Community First groups. As the Council does not have any community properties, the Chair wasn’t sure if this applied to Badsworth. The clerk would contact Community First Yorkshire to ask them to supply more details about what they do.
11.0
To receive a report about the placement and purchase of the defibrillator
11.1
The Chair had spoken to the Parish Clerk at Upton about the defibrillator and was waiting for a response. Moreover, the clerk had circulated some quotes to councillors of the costs of purchasing a device. 
11.2
The clerk was asked to contact Ackworth Parish Council to obtain details of the makes of devices they had purchased and details of which contractors they had used to install their defibrillators. It was pointed out that there was a maintenance cost for the defibrillator. If the device were deployed, some of the parts would need replacing.
11.3
Cllr Smith commented that the quotes seemed to be more than anticipated. Cllr Smith reported that a resident from the village had raised some funds in memory of her husband and had agreed to use the money to fund the balance of the cost of a defibrillator.

11.4
The Clerk reported on his meeting with Engie regarding the placement of the defibrillator. Engie had advised that the power supply near the school fence, that had been used for the Christmas tree in the past,was not an appropriate power source because it was attached to the streetlight, which was only switched on when it was dark. The cost of creating a constant power supply to the school fence would be thousands of pounds.

11.5
Standing orders were suspended. A resident advised that the power supply to street lights was usually switched on all the time and suggested the Parish Council needed to check the advice given by Engie. Standing orders were re-instated.

11.6
Another possible location for the defibrillator would be next to the wall outside the Churchyard. However, there was an issue with the power supply to the lights on this wall as this was not on all the time.

11.7
It was agreed that the Council would speak to the electrical engineer at Engie regarding the power supply to the school fence.

12.0
To receive a report on the election of a councilor and next steps
12.1
It was reported that no one had called for the vacancy to be filled via an election. The Chair said that the Council’s Casual Vacancy policy advised that the next step was to display a notice asking for expressions of interest in the role. Residents would be given 14 days to respond to the notice.
13.0
To discuss and approve the council precept for 2020/21
13.1
It was agreed that the precept would be set at £11,500 for 2020/21, which was a similar amount to 2019/20. The clerk would circulate a copy of the precept figures to councillors before they were sent to Wakefield Council
13.2
A councillor suggested that a coherent Parish Plan to show residents and auditors why the precept provision is set as it is would be important.
13.3
A suggestion was put forward regarding the hanging baskets; Cllr Smith would look into this matter further and report back to the Council. The Chair would approach South Elmsall Town Council to see if they had any spare capacity to water baskets in the Village if the Parish Council decided to go down that route.

14.0
To receive and approve the aims and objectives for Parish Council

14.1
It was hoped that Councillors might have an opportunity to discuss this further after their meeting with the Police on Thursday evening.
15.0
To review and approve council policies

15.1
The following policies were reviewed:

Retention of Documents – no changes to be made, policy approved.

Lone Working - no changes to be made, policy approved.

Complaints – the complaints form should be mentioned in the policy and then the policy re-circulated to councillors.


Financial Regulations – paras 2.1 and 2.2 should be amended to say “Parish Council” and, subject to this amendment, the policy was approved.


Standing Orders - no changes to be made, policy approved.


Casual Vacancy - no changes to be made, policy approved.


Audio Recording – no changes to be made, policy approved.


Code of Conduct - no changes to be made, policy approved.

16.0
To receive a report on speeding and village parking and agree next actions
16.1
The Council was meeting with the Police on Thursday as previously discussed to talk about the speeding issue.
16.2
Correspondence had been received from the Arch Deacon indicating that the parking issue could not be discussed further until the Parish Priest vacancy had been filled.

17.0
To consider the following new Correspondence received and decide upon action where necessary:

National Coal Mining Museum: volunteer opportunities – it was agreed that details would be put on the Council website.

Street Lighting: approval for attaching baskets – the Council noted the advice provided by Wakefield Council.


Resident: traffic speed on Ninevah Lane and Grove Lane – The Council agreed there was an issue with road markings in these areas in particular. The clerk would contact Wakefield Council to ask why there were no junction/road markings on Ninevah Lane and why exits from Saddlers Grove to Grove Lane and Grove Lane to Ninevah Lane had no road markings?
18.0
To receive village plan updates
18.1
There was no update to present to councillors. The next Village Plan meeting would take place tomorrow.
19.0
Financial matters:

To approve the following accounts for payment:


None


To note the following payments as previously authorised:

- Clerks’ salary 
20.0
To notify the clerk of matters for inclusion on the agenda for the next meeting
20.1
It was agreed that hanging baskets and the maintenance of Badsworth Way would be discussed at the next meeting. 

21.0
To confirm the date of the next meeting as Tuesday 18 February 2020
21.1
The date of the meeting was confirmed by councillors.
22.0
Exclusion of members of the press and public
22.1
There were no residents to exclude.
23.0
Confidential Business
23.1
The Council agreed to defer these items until the next meeting, as the meeting wasn’t quorate.

The meeting was closed at 9.45pm.

